LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES – August 18, 2020 

Present:    Diana Frangos, Joe Frisino, Paul Kelly, Tim Lippert, Jeanne Strausman, Linda Styer, Paul Ventura, Heidi Carle – Director   

Excused:    Elaine Bouvier, John Gordon

Absent:      Hans Soderquist, Tom White

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic this meeting was held online.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00   pm.

Secretary's Report
Tim made a motion to accept the July Board minutes.     Diana seconded.  Motion carried.

Treasurer's Report
Joe made a motion to accept the July treasurer's report including the details of the checks written.    Jeanne seconded.  Motion carried.

Finance Committee
No report

Fund-raising Committee
Paul V reminded board members to think of ideas for goods or services for our auction this fall.  Tim suggested that the auction be posted online for a while.  Paul V mentioned that the preview could be up for a long time, but the auction could be for a shorter time.  Paul V will schedule a planning meeting in a couple of weeks

Joe made a motion to accept the fund-raising committee report.   Jeanne seconded.  Motion carried.

Building Committee
We are close to having air conditioning in the building.

The repair to the water damage in the basement is almost done.  Richard Platel said that the front porch needs some care.  Paul V said he will be cleaning it.  It will be stained afterward.

Dave Warburton will be installing the laptop bar tomorrow (8/19/20).

Heidi mentioned that the windows needed cleaning.

Diana made a motion to accept the building committee report.  Tim seconded.  Motion carried.
Development Committee
Joe said that a draft Annual Appeal letter has been written.

Linda will check on our supplies for the Annual Letter.  

Our goal is to mail it by the end of October

Jeanne made a motion to accept the Development Committee report.  Diana seconded.  Motion carried.
Director's Report
The library is currently operating at Level 4 phase 2.  A maximum of eight patrons in the library are allowed at one time, normally by appointment.

We are having a large number of inter-library loans.

The basement rooms are still closed at this point and no public restrooms are available.

Virtual youth activities are continuing.

We are offering online computer literacy training through UHLS.

The first draft of the UHLS building grant has been submitted.

September 1st is the deadline for the final draft submission.

Payroll is coming in lower than budgeted and will probably stay that way for a while.  When and how school goes may determine how the library will operate this fall.

The library has received the $26,000 from the town.

We were able to be reimbursed for the $1,000 insurance deductible for the water damage.

In next year's budget we will need to adjust Supplies due to the costs associated with working safely during COVID, i.e. PPEs, sneeze shields, etc.

NYS will be withholding 20% from UHLS next year.  It is likely that we will need to pay more into UHLS and they may reduce support to us.  Taxpayer support may be difficult next year.

Tim made a motion to accept the director's report.   Jeanne seconded.  Motion carried.
Old Business  
Linda made a motion to approve Heidi submitting the construction grant for the air conditioning and that we will cover 25% of the $12,978 cost, our share being equal to $3,245.  Tim seconded.  Motion carried.

Linda discussed our strategic plan with Tim Burke of UHLS.  Tim said the current plan was in good shape and has been used as a model for other libraries.  He said devising our next plan would not have to be as much work.  Paul V said that we could put a survey on our website to collect public input.  Linda will contact Tim and try to schedule a first meeting. 

Trustee search update 
We will have 4 board members to replace (Elaine Bouvier, John Gordon, Paul Kelly, Tom White) at the annual meeting. 

New Business
At our next meeting in September, we will have our annual meeting.  All committees will have to submit their annual report.  Linda asked that those reports be submitted to her by September 1st so that she can send them out in advance.  We will vote to install new members at the annual meeting .  A regular monthly meeting will immediately follow with the new board members.

Adjourn
Jeanne made a motion to adjourn.  Joe seconded.  Motion carried.

Adjourned at 8:44 pm.
Next board meeting will be Tuesday September 15th.

